BLYTH TOWN COUNCIL
Minutes of Assets Committee Meeting held at The Isabella Community Centre, Ogle Drive, Blyth, on Tuesday 7 June 2011.

PRESENT: -

Councillors:


J J Condon





K Ellis




J Newman


Vice Chair




R Parker


Chair




I M R Tompkins

And



J R Potts

IN ATTENDANCE: -
Town Clerk:

S Noddings

Assets Officer:

D Westwell

A001/11
1.
APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

Apologies were received and accepted on behalf of Councillor Wilson.
A002/11
2.
ELECTION OF CHAIR



Councillor Ellis proposed that Councillor Parker be Chair.  This was 

seconded by Councillor Newman and adopted by the meeting.

A003/11
3.
ELECTION OF VICE CHAIR



Councillor Parker proposed that Councillor Newman be Vice Chair. 

This was seconded by Councillor Ellis and adopted by the meeting.
A004/11
4.
DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST



There were no declarations of interest.

A005/11
5.
MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD WITH ALLOTMENT 

HOLDERS ON 8 MARCH 2010
The minutes were discussed and having been agreed to be a true and proper record they were signed.  
Initials:
A006/11
6.
UPDATE ON BOLAM AVENUE
The Assets Officer presented his report on the Bolam Avenue drainage project (written report previously issued).
Councillor Tompkins suggested that Northumberland County Council should be invoiced for the disposal of the waste and asbestos as they are still the legal owners.  Councillor Ellis stated that he agreed wholeheartedly.  Councillor Newman stated that the issue pre-existed the notional transfer date.

Action Agreed:  Councillor Parker to send a letter to Northumberland County Council regarding the need for ‘Duty of Care’, ‘Legal Ownership’ and ‘Urgency’ of the situation.
The meeting agreed that now that the project had started the site had to be cleared.
Councillor Tompkins stated that it should also be stressed that Northumberland County Council were allowing Bolam Avenue allotments to be treat as an unlicensed waste site.

Councillor Ellis proposed that notices should be published stating that fly tippers would be prosecuted and allotment holders found to be fly tipping would lose their allotment tenancy.  It was agreed that this issue would be agreed with the allotment holders and associations and the next meeting that night.

Councillor Ellis proposed that Councillor Parker, the Town Clerk and Blyth Smallholdings and Allotments Association should be given the delegated authority to approve payment for additional hours/skips if necessary. This was agreed.

The Assets Officer stated that he would like to make the new allotments at Bolam Avenue into Model Allotments.  The Chair stated that the funding implications would have to be considered.

A007/11
7.
UPDATE ON DAVID WESTWELL’S ACTIVITIES TO DATE

The Town Clerk advised the meeting that a Blyth Town Council Induction Programme had been developed to deal with general induction requirements plus a job specific Training and Familiarisation Programme.  Visits to all allotment sites would be completed that week.  Additional training needs would be identified as part on the process.  Funding sources to be reviewed and applications considered as part of this process.
Initials:
A008/11
8.
ACCESS TO BEBSIDE ALLOTMENTS
The meeting agreed that the route used by the allotment holders should be the concern of Blyth Town Council.  Further investigation to be carried out and a report to be presented to the next meeting on 12 July 2011.
Action Agreed:  DW to complete investigation and produce report to enable an informed decision to be made.

A009/11
9.
ITEMS FOR INFORMATION AND URGENT MATTERS:


There was no further information or business for the meeting to 

consider.
A010/11
10.
DATE OF NEXT MEETING OF ASSETS COMMITTEE 

(COUNCILLORS ONLY)
The next meeting of Councillors will take place on Tuesday 12 July 2011, 6.00pm at Ebor House, Blyth.
Signed by the Chair: ....................................................................

Date: ...........................................................
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